ROBINSON & COLELLP

KENNETH C. BALDWIN

280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597 Main (860) 275-8200 Fax (860) 275-8299 kbaldwin@rc.com Direct (860) 275-8345

March 17, 2009

Via Electronic Mail and U.S. Mail

S. Derek Phelps
Executive Director
Connecticut Siting Council
10 Franklin Square
New Britain, CT 06051

Re: Docket No. 377 - Application Of Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless For A Certificate Of Environmental Compatibility And Public Need For The Construction, Maintenance And Operation Of A Wireless Telecommunications Facility At One of Two Locations Off Plainfield Pike, Sterling (Oneco), Connecticut

Dear Mr. Phelps:

I write on behalf of Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless to withdraw the Docket No. 377 application for a proposed telecommunications facility off Plainfield Pike in Sterling, Connecticut. Notice of this withdrawal is being sent to Town of Sterling municipal officials as well as all owners of property whose land abuts the proposed project site.

I apologize for any inconvenience this may cause. Please feel free to call me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Kenneth C. Baldwin

RC

Law Offices

Boston

HARTFORD

NEW LONDON

STAMFORD

O I II III I O K D

WHITE PLAINS

NEW YORK CITY

SARASOTA

www.rc.com

KCB/kmd Copy to:

Sandy M. Carter

Town of Sterling Municipal Officials

Abutting Landowners

HART1-1534264-1